

THE NORTHERN LIGHT ICELAND NEWS THE WEIMER FAMILY



SINCE 1999



Our name is Nathan Sears and Megumi Wright. We had the privilege of serving next to Bro. Patrick Weimer for the past month helping with various projects as well as being team leaders for the summer camp this year. God provided in such a miraculous way to pay our ways entirely to and from Iceland, and to put some funds towards out next semester of bible college at Golden State Baptist College. All the campers (Left picture) and their families had such an amazing week! Through all

the games, preaching, memory verse time, morning devotional time, and so many other activities, God allowed us to see a total of TEN souls come to know Jesus! Many dozens of hours of preparation were poured into this year's camp and through it all we were able to see the very real burden the Weimer family carries on their shoulders every day. God is truly using this family to reach Iceland! The campers we had

the privilege of hosting at wonderful spirit! Although bruises, God gave safety major injuries from staff or week we saw fit to change created an entire hour for bible verses, during which opportunity to share the hungry souls here in this the campers made my that this dedicated his favorite time of the work harder so that other desire to learn about God! The

the church this past week had a we had a few bumps and

and we did not have any campers! Throughout the the schedule and we the campers to memorize time we had the gospel to the young desperate country. One of week when he told me memory verse hour was week. I was inspired to kids may have the same staff and campers (Middle

picture) had a blast all week! God provided above and beyond what we imagined! God used people in the area, church members, and even the parents of some of the bus kids to donate nice water bottles to give to the children, donate food, and services to give out free cotton candy, popcorn, and slushies to all campers, staff and family during the carnival at the end of the week. We saw over 150 people come through the doors during the carnival who heard the

gospel!

The English ministry is still growing continually as we see visitors come through almost weekly. I (Nathan) had the privilege of preaching one Sunday morning and I tremendously enjoyed the opportunity to have Bro. Weimer's pulpit yielded to me. Please continue praying for the Weimers here in Iceland!





July 2018



Baptist Missions
To forgotten People
Mission Board

Pastor Daniel Hawtree: Kerwin Baptist Church

4520 Old Hollow Road, Kernersville, NC 27284 336-993-5192 office@kerwinbaptistchurch.com **Dr. Gene Burge**: BMFP: 3787 Old Middleburg Road, Ste #2, Jacksonville, FL 32236 bmfp@bmfp.org